
Volleyball SSC Meeting Minutes 
August 8, 2011 

 
Members Present: Siri Olson, Leslie Benton, Teena Foster, April Garibay (Secretary), Alicia 
Provost, Rich Rohde, MaryAnn Vidourek, Debi Hanson, Beth Upshaw, Casey Hampton, Gail 
Garwick, Teena Toyas, Tiffany Lundy, Patricia Card, Robert Freeman, Darla Huxel, Darci 
Garwood, Saff Evans, JoAnn Hartley, Laura Oakland.  Guests:  Cindy Simmons, Jack Folliard 
 
The meeting opened at the end of the commissioners meeting (12:30 PM) and the 2010 
minutes were approved (Rich motioned, Teena 2nd) 
 
OAOA Report by Jack Folliard 
 Jack gave an overview of the 2012 NASO Summit coming to Oregon and the “Officiate 

Oregon Day”, July 28, 2012.  Details to be coming soon on if the clinic will count as 
certification credit.  

 Debi’s term on the OAOA board is up August 2013.  A commissioner must fill the spot. 
 Jack brought a sample of the football official’s auxiliary book that was produced to show a 

training piece that can be utilized. 
 
State Tournament 
 Cindy Simmons joined us for a discussion on the evaluation process.  The only evaluators 

are the ones OSAA brings to the table.  Cindy discussed the selection process. 
 The additional 4 state officials will no longer do lines for the championship match. 
 The issue of who does state lines was discussed.  Cindy contracts these jobs out to 

Eugene and Portland commissioners.  If you have an official who is interested they may 
contact these commissioners.  It must be done early and those officials must be trained 
well.  Training was discussed. 

 Discussion of improving the state officials experience.  Each site has different issues and 
they vary from year to year.   

 
OAOA Official of the Year 
 Siri proposed Alicia Provost get a plaque from her year as Official of the Year in 2009.  The 

funds may be taken from the SSC volleyball budget. 
 Gail Dubisar was our VB official for 2010.  The question was raised but not finished about 

the committee doing something extra for those officials in the future.  The OAOA gives this 
official reimbursement for their packet, plaque, and notice on the web. 

 Discussion ensued about the association of the year award.  No decision was made. 
 The VB SSC will not be changing the way they choose an official. 
 
2011 Clinics 
 Leslie handed out her 5-year plan for clinic rotation. A new plan will come out at some point 

after the OAOA announces how the NASO conference is being handled. 
 Albany – They are on track for this weekend and do not need anything. 
 Klamath Falls – Will be charging $10 for the clinic to be paid directly to the school and 

moms who are providing lunch. 
 There is a $2000 annual budget for the SSC to spend. 
 Anyone who is interested in helping train at future clinics should contact Debi. 
 Debi closed by presenting a Touch/Out of bounds video for training. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 2:02 PM.  The next meeting will be after the OSAA Volleyball 
Commissioners meeting. 


